
 

       
  Redhill Nursery Fortnightly Update 

Email us at: nursery@redhillprimary.co.uk 

7th April 2025  

School Gates 

Please can we ask that parents do not drop off 

their children by stopping on the road without park-

ing up. Also, please do not leave your cars in front 

of the school gates. Can you park your cars safely 

and then walk to school. 

Stay and Play 

We would like to start our ‘Stay and Play’ sessions after the holiday. These sessions which will take place     
every 2 weeks and are an opportunity for you to come and play with your child and have a look at what they 
are learning. These sessions will be at drop off from 9.00—9.15 on Tuesdays and Fridays from the 28th April.  

Literacy Focus 

In Literacy we have started our new topic on Trees. We will be transferring our knowledge and skills from the lifecycle 
of a frog to the lifecycle of a tree. We will gather information from non-fiction books on trees and use this information 
to learn about what grows on tress and how they grow. This will lead onto  learning about different fruits and we will  
explore what is inside an apple, an orange and other fruits. We will also talk about the lifecycle of a tree using the 
appropriate vocabulary. The children will also have a go at drawing trees using different tools such as a pencil, char-
coal or crayons. 

 

Phonics Focus 

 Nursery 2 we will be focusing on the sounds ‘x’ and ‘y’. The children will be identifying objects that begin with these sounds  
and find these sounds in the environment. They will be segmenting and blending words such as box, fox, six, yes, yum and yell. 
We will also practice forming them using sand, chalks and other mark making tools. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Nursery 1 we will  go on a sound walk and listen for different sounds in the environment and then have a go at drawing 
what we hear. 

X x x criss-cross the kiss. Under the hull and down the 

anchor 

Maths Focus 

In Maths we are focusing on Number.  In Nursery 1 we will be reviewing the number 1 and exploring the number 2. In 
Nursery 2  we will be  reviewing the number 3 and exploring the number 4. We will complete different activities through 
the 4 c’s. 

1. Counting—how many trees we can  you see? 

2. Cardinality— can you represent the number in different ways? 

3. Composition— can you find 2 apples? 

4. Comparison— who has more? 

 

 



Reminders  

PE – Tuesday am and Friday am. Please ensure your child is 
dressed in PE kit. 

 

Welly walk – Wednesday mornings – Please ensure your 
child comes dressed for Welly Walk in the  

appropriate clothing. 

 

Show and Tell – Please check your child’s reading record for 
their day to bring show and tell. 

 

Nappies and Wipes 

If you child is in nappies, pleas ensure that nursery are pro-
vided with these either daily or at the beginning of each 

week. 

Easter Holidays 

The last day of school will be Friday 

11th April. We  wish you all a lovely  

holiday and look forward to welcoming 

you back on Monday 28th April. 

 


